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R 
ose Marie Kotay retired from the Joint Operating Committee at the November 19, 
2019 meeting.  Rose Marie’s retirement culminates twenty-eight years of service.  
Rose Marie served in various leadership roles with the JOC.  In addition, she has 
been recognized by the Pennsylvania School Boards Association for her 

commitment to public education and self-development through PSBA’s School Governance In-
Service Education program. 
     Rose Marie was a champion promoter for the Career and Technology Center and was a 
strong force in re-shaping its direction.  She played a significant role in several major 
remodeling projects, unprecedented equipment upgrades, innovative schedule changes, 
enhanced public relations, improved student recognition improvements and the implementation 
of new programs.  Rose believed in Vocational Education, its students, its teachers and the 
entire staff.  She provided ideas, direction and support, but most of all she 
provided the praise that kept everyone working just a little bit harder. 
     In honor of her dedication to the LCCTC, Rose Marie was recognized 
with commemorative CTC artwork and a cake that was prepared and 
decorated by the Pastry Arts program. 

Rose Marie Kotay 

     A big THANK YOU to Henry 
Schein Dental Supply 
Company for their generous 
donation of nearly $16,000 
worth of dental materials.  The 
students are using the 
materials to identify teeth, 
laboratory skills and perform 
assistance with restorations.  
These are essential skills in the 
dental industry.  The Lebanon 
County CTC appreciates all the 
support our industry partners 
provide in assisting our 
students in achieving their 
career goals. 

Henry Schein Dental Supply Co. Gives Generous Donation 

Long-Time Joint Operating Committee Member Retires 
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South Lebanon 4th Grade Visit . . . 
     South Lebanon fourth grade students came to the Lebanon County 
Career and Technology Center on December 6, 2019, for a field trip about 
Career Exploration.  The fourth grade students were able to choose two of 
the following programs to visit: Culinary Arts, Computer Repair, Industrial 
Machine,  Law Enforcement and Security, Commercial Art & Design, 
Diesel, Auto Body, Medical Assistant, Cosmetology, Health Careers and 
Sports Therapy Sciences.  The students also received a short tour of the 
school given by several of our Student Ambassadors and CTC staff. 

Elementary School Visit . . . 
     During the week of December 9-13, 2019 Elementary students in 4

th
 or 

5
th
 grade from the following schools:  Northwest, Ebenezer, Annville, 

Southeast, Cornwall, Southwest, Fredericksburg, Jonestown, Lickdale, 
Hanover, Henry Houck and Harding received a tour of the CTC provided by 
our CTC Student Ambassador Tour Guides.  We will be providing tours 
again to Middle School students the third week of May. 

 
Special Note of 

Thanks! 
 
     Thanks for another 
great field trip!  The 
students really had a 
good time.  I can’t tell you 
how many students talk 
about the CTC field trip 
after they move on from 
4

th
 grade.  It’s one of the 

things they remember 
most from 4

th
 grade!   

Mrs. Allwein 
Teacher 



     Mrs. Flowers and Mrs. Yingst would like to thank Joya Morrissey, Tom B. Morrissey TV & 
Appliances and Tina Litz, Lebanon County Correctional Facility, for taking time out of their busy 
schedules to present to some of our seniors.  Joya and Tina are helping us prepare our stu-
dents for the future as they provided a presentation on “How To Ace Your Next Interview”.   
     In their presentation, they discussed with our students how to prepare for and interview, 
what to expect during the interview, how to conduct yourself in the interview and lastly what steps to take after the 
interview is finished.  It is the School Counselor’s goal to help prepare our students so that they are Future Ready! 

Joya Morrissey,  
Tom B. Morrissey 
TV & Appliance 

Tina Litz,  
Lebanon County 

Correctional Facility 

“How To Ace Your Interview” 
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     The Lebanon County Career and Technology 
Center opened its doors to Lebanon County 
residents for the annual Community Open House 
on Thursday, November 14, 2019. Held from 6-8 
p.m., the event was heavily attended this year with 
almost 500 visitors walking throughout the school 
over the course of the evening! 
     Instructors were available in all 23 programs to 
discuss the specifics of their programs, with many 
current students conducting demonstrations and 
giving visitors tours of their classrooms.  
     CTC staff and faculty would like to thank 
everyone who stopped by the Community Open 
House and making this event so successful!  

November 14,  2019  





     Heather Herman, owner and operator 
of House of Hair Salon in Annville, 
demonstrated to students how to do 
several types of balayage and 
highlighting techniques.  Heather did 
extensive training with Wella Professional 
Haircolor and Bumble and Bumble 
products.  During her demonstration, she 
also gave students tips on being a 
successful cosmetologist and shared 
online educational information for 
students  to use to 
inspire creativity and 
skills.  She encouraged 
students to pursue life- 
long education to 
develop advanced skills 
needed in a competitive 
market. 

Cosmetology Guest Speaker Presents Balayage & Highlighting Techniques 

     On Wednesday November 20, 2019 Samantha Hickernell, owner of Samantha’s Styles located in Lebanon, 
demonstrated two haircuts and texturizing techniques to Cosmetology students.  She also went over important tips 
for students to use about handling different hair types and the proper use of haircutting tools.  The demonstration 
helped students with cutting and blending skills currently used in salons.  Students were then able to practice one of 
the haircuts on manikins. 
       Samantha is a former CTC cosmetology student and is on the Cosmetology Occupational Advisory Committee. 

Cosmetology Guest Speaker Presents Handling Hair Types and Proper Use of Tools 



     Health Careers Technology raised and donated $1,000 for the Breast Cancer Coalition.  
The money was raised by selling pink t-shirts designed by Victoria Wagner and Ernesto Perez. 
In the month of October, the students participated in $1.00 dress down days on Fridays.    

COMMUNITY SERVICE PROJECT 

Ernesto Perez designed the 
Be My Strength T-Shirt  

Victoria Wagner Designed 
the Anchor in Hope T-Shirt  

Please stop by our Pastry 

Shop from 9 am to 1 pm 

for a selection of: 

• Pies 

• Cookies 

• Cakes 

• Breads 

• Pumpkin rolls 

• Cheesecakes 

The Hilltop is open “MOST” 

Wednesdays thru Fridays from 

10:45 a.m.— 12:00 noon  

 

Please call in advance for 

reservations: 

(717) 273-8551, Ext. 2113 

H i l l t o p  C a f e  



      Zara Zerman is the 
daughter of Harry and 
Jessica Zerman, Jonestown, 
PA.  Zara is a senior at 
Northern Lebanon High 
School and is enrolled in the 
Dental Assistant program at 
the Lebanon County Career 
and Technology Center.   

     At the CTC, Zara is a 
member of the National 
Honor Society and a 
member of the SkillsUSA 
student organization.   
     At Northern Lebanon, she 
is a member of the high 
school basketball and track 
and field teams.  Zara has 
received the honor of scoring 
1,000 points for her high 
school basketball team.   
     Outside of school,  she 
plays basketball with the 
AAU and works part time at 
BG’s Market.    
     After graduation, Zara 
plans to attend Kutztown 
University for Applied   
Health.   
Her career 
goal is to 
become a 
Dental 
Hygienist.    

      Aaron Dudash is the 
son of Gregory and 
Cynthia Dudash, 
Lebanon, PA.  Aaron is a 
senior at Cedar Crest 
High School and is 
enrolled in the Auto Body 
Technology program at 
the Lebanon County 

Career and Technology 
Center.   
      At the CTC, Aaron is 
a member of the National 
Technical Honor Society 
and SkillsUSA student 
organization.   
     At Cedar Crest, he is a 
member of his high 
school wrestling team.   
     Outside of school, 
Aaron works part time for 
Ebersole Bros. Used Car 
Dealership.   
     After graduation, 
Aaron plans to attend the 
Automotive Training 
Center for Collision 
Repair.  His career goal is 
to become a Collision 
Repair Technician.   
 

 
 

Zara Zerman, NL 
Dental Assistant 

Aaron Dudash, CL 
Auto Body Tech. 

Student         Program HS Student Program HS 

Brian Buffenmeyer Auto Body Technology PA Trevor Yocum Landscape Technology PA 

Aaron Dudash Auto Body Technology CL Jeremy Bicksler Law Enforcement EL 

Saige Blatt Automotive Technology EL Cody Felty Law Enforcement NL 

Jacob Myers Automotive Technology PA Abigail Hess Law Enforcement  EL 

Mathew Tinto Automotive Technology NL Anthony Garcia Media Communications LH 

Makayla Sherrid Commercial Art & Design CL David Gerhart Media Communications PA 

Levi Vega Commercial Art & Design PA Audrey Barnhart Medical Assistant EL 

Larissa Binner Cosmetology CL Brooke Dettery Medical Assistant EL 

Carissa Cruise Cosmetology CL Leneidy Gonzalez Rivero Medical Assistant LH 

Chloe Shirk Cosmetology PA Naomi Gonzalez Serrano Medical Assistant LH 

Alena Jenkins-Miranda Culinary Arts LC Nathan Kline Medical Assistant CL 

Amani Jones Culinary Arts CL Anissa Machamer Medical Assistant EL 

Jacquelyn DeBoard Dental Assistant CL Alyx Royer Medical Assistant EL 

Rimma Grinev Dental Assistant CL Haley Schott Medical Assistant NL 

Doaa Nassar Dental Assistant LH Luke Beres Pastry Arts Adult 

Emanuel Rivera Dental Assistant CL Larissa Ealy Pastry Arts NL 

Aryana Bellach Health Careers Tech. AC Benjamin Patrick Plumbing, HVAC PA 

Madison Johnson Health Careers Tech. LCA Anjelyna Heisey Sports Therapy PA 

Andrew Moyer Landscape Technology EL Michaela Smith Sports Therapy CL 


